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Members Present:  
Chair Ron Salem, Carl Cannon, Wilfredo Gonzalez, Lonnie Marts, Pamela Payne, Bob Rhodes, Rick Wilkins
Members Absent:
Shannon Miller, Michael Munz
Staff Present:  
Michael Bouda, Paul Crawford, Sandy Ilog
CALL TO ORDER
Chair Salem called the meeting to order at 8:28 a.m. He made a motion to approve the February meeting minutes, sub-moved by Pamela Payne, with no objections from the board. 
LACROSSE UPDATE

Michael Bouda gave an update on the lacrosse event. Attendance wasn’t what was expected. Forecasters predicted rain, but it turned out to be a beautiful day. 

NCAA TRACK & FIELD UPDATE
Chair Salem said UNF has not come forward with any reimbursements for expenses from our trust fund. During previous meetings, it was discussed that the city would reimburse $10,000 in advertising and $25,000 in operational expenses. Bob Rhodes made a motion to approve the city’s reimbursement amount of $35,000 for NCAA Track & Field, seconded by Wilfredo Gonzalez, and the board approved unanimously.  Chair Salem asked that Coach Moon or Mark VanAlstyne be invited to the next board meeting in April. 
UF/FSU BASEBALL UPDATE

Mr. Bouda gave an update on the upcoming March 27 baseball event. 
USA SWIMMING

Chair Salem discussed his two group meetings last month with Harold Cliff from Omaha, NE regarding USA Swimming. 

SPRING TRAINING BASEBALL
Chair Salem made some phone calls and spoke to a contact with the Atlanta Braves. He is trying to set up meetings regarding having Spring Training in Jacksonville next year.  
SOCCER UPDATE

Mr. Bouda gave an update on the May 26 soccer event with US Men’s National vs. Scotland. By April 1, there should be more than 20,000 tickets sold. 
JEDC MOVE

As of March 23, JEDC will be moving to City Hall, Suite 275. Future board meetings will be held in the conference rooms on the second floor. New parking passes will be issued at the next meeting since the current passes state they’re allowed to park only near the Police & Fire Pension Fund building. 

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Bouda mentioned that we will not go through with the FSU vs. Savanna State football game. 
The Office of Special Events is now under the Sports & Entertainment Office. All ticket requests now need to come through us, with a limit of two at first and then possibly more if any are available. 
Ms. Payne asked which other departments will be under the Office of Economic Development. Mr. Crawford told her the parking division, EBO – Equal Business Opportunity, Cecil Field, Downtown, and job creation. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Chair Salem adjourned the meeting at 9:17 a.m.  
The next Sports & Entertainment Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 17, 2012, at 8:30 a.m.

